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NOVEMBER UPDATE

Clubhouse

There have been a few concerns expressed by members at the state the clubhouse is sometimes left in. We
have a cleaner who comes in once a week but only to take care of the jobs members wouldn’t want to do. It is
every users responsibility to leave the clubhouse clean and tidy for the next session, washing and putting
dishes away, cleaning oven trays, wiping down benches and tables, putting the table tennis table away, etc. If
you or your group uses it clean it up and put it away.

Your attention to ensuring that everything is properly locked up when you leave would also be appreciated.
Interclub Social Tennis

The Domain round was unfortunately abandoned due to the snap lockdown and Lindisfarne have had to cancel
the November round. The next one will be hosted by the Kingston Tennis Club on Sunday December 05th.
Cost will be $15.00 pp, contact Jenny Brown on M: 0407 799 937 or at jengrah1@bigpond.com

The January round will be at Cygnet on Sunday 16, the drive down is always worth it, a mornings tennis will
be a bonus.

Courts Closed - Junior Teams & Premier League

Members are advised that the courts will be closed from 8:30 until 5:00 pm on Saturday November 27t so
we can host our round of the new Junior Team Tennis roster and the adult Premier League. A good day to
come down and see some aspiring juniors in the morning and some of the better local players in the afternoon.

We will be providing a canteen for the players and supporters, if you are able to help as a volunteer or by
providing some catering please let Claire know by return email.

Christmas Lunch

Following social tennis on Sunday 19t of December. BYO for a BBQ and something to share for either salad
or dessert. Add your names to the list on the board. Hopefully a good day to round out 2021

Tuesday Night Social Tennis BBQ

An enjoyable BBQ was had a few weeks ago, we plan to have another on December 14t post AYC and pre
Christmas. Put the date in your calendar, a good start to some tennis over the holidays. 6:30 pm start, $5.00
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Junior Tennis & Coaching

A successful session was held on the morning of October 30t, about 20 juniors having a hit and enjoying a
well BBQ'ed sausage. Thanks to Tony and his offsider Rueben for getting this one going. Given the interest
we have decided to try to keep this going for the next few weeks initially, unfortunately not the November 06,
but hopefully until the end of the term. If you are able to help out on Saturday mornings from ~ 10:15 to 12:00
ish please let us know.

Junior coaching is currently on Monday afternoons and Saturday mornings.
State Seniors Championships

Still not too late to enter the State Seniors Championships. Entries close on November 17t via the web at
State Seniors 2021

AYC Mixed Doubles & Roster 02

The Mixed Doubles has been rescheduled due to rain and will now be held on Thursday December 09t,
commencing at 7:00 pm at the Glenorchy Tennis Club. Get your partner sorted and enter via email to the AYC
at ayctas@gmail.com. Entries close on Sunday December 05t

Entries for the second roster close at our email address on Sunday December 19t, the roster will commence
on Monday January 31st with grand finals played in the week of April 18t. This is a good opportunity for well
organised interclub tennis over the summer.

Court 5 Lighting Project

While progress has been slow we now have our Certificate Of Likely Compliance and can progress to ordering
the poles, lights, etc with confidence. Hope to see some visible works in February.

COovID 19

Please take the usual precautions when you are at the club (there is plenty of hand sanitizer available, social
distancing protocols, etc.)

By law we need to use the Check in Tas app, you can expect to be reminded to Check In.

If you don’t have a smart phone, please ask one of your mates to check you in when you arrive. The paper-
based check in remains, please include your phone number so you can be contacted in the case of a
problem.
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